August 17, 1988

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, N.W.

washington, DC 20005-4107

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This is in response to the issues you raised in your letter
of December 18, 1987, and Step 4 grievance (B7C~-NA-C 21,
dated June 29, 1988) concerning the maintenance of employee
disciplinary records, as well as the Step 4 grievance
(B4AC-S5R-C 43882) challenging the management practice of
including in past element listings of disciplinary actions
the original action issued and the final action resulting
from modification of the original action.

In full and final settlement of all disputes on these issues
it is agreed that:

1. All records of totally overturned disciplinary
actions will be removed from the supervisor’s
personnel records as well as from the employee’s
Official Personnel Folder.

2. If a disciplinary action has been modified, the
original action may be modified by pen and ink
changes so as to obscure the original disciplinary
action in the employee’s Official Personnel Folder
and supervisor’s personnel records, or the original
action may be deleted from the records and the
discipline record reissued as modified.



3. 1In the past element listings in disciplinary
actions, only the final action resulting from a
modified disciplinary action will be included,
except when modification is the result of a "last
chance" settlement, or if discipline is to be
reduced to a lesser penalty after an intervening
period of time and/or certain conditions are met.

Please indicate your agreement by signing and returning a
copy of this letter.

Sincerely,

e,

iam Burrus

A ecutive Vice President

Grievance @ erican Postal Workers
Divisio Union, AFL-CIO

DATE 87 / ;/ ¢ DATE M[ "
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
Labor Relations Department
475 UEnfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC  20260-4100

April 29, 1988

OFFICE oF
EXECUTIVE vicE PRESIDENT

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers Union,
AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005-4107

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This is in further response to your March 18 letter
regarding the applicability of certain memoranda which had
appeared in prior USPS-APWU/NALC National Agreements.

We concur that the two memoranda you specifically identify,
i.e., the Memorandum of Understanding regarding the
Discipline Tracking System and the Letter of Intent
relating to Maximization are still in effect. As Bruce
Evans discussed with you, such concurrence concerning these
two memoranda would not address either parties' position as
to application or interpretation.

As an aside, the Letter of Intent you have referenced was
not printed in the USPS version of the 1984 Agreement.

Sincerely,

. a'h%z%’/

Assistant Postmastef General
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American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

Dougles C. Holbrook
Secretary-
{202) 9424215

Mationet Execsive Board
Moe Bittes, Presicdent

Witkam Surrus
Exvcutve Vice Presicient

Dougtas C. Holbrook
Secretaryre.
Thomas A. NetH
ndustrial Relations Director

Kenneth D. Witson
~~~eape, Clerk Division

40 1. Wevodau
Doraid A. Boss

George N. McKeithen

Normran L. Steward

Neglonsl Cooriineors

Rayaeil R. Moore
Wessern Region

Juusl'mns

Philip C. Femming, J.
Eastern Region

1300 L Street, NV, Washinggon, DC 20005

Decenmber 18, 1987

Dear Mr. Downes:

Pursuant to our discussion at the Task Force
meeting of December 16, 1987, this is intended to set
forth the issue that appears to be in dispute within
the regions throughout the country. Regional and local
Human Resource managers have taken a contrary position
than that intended by the parties in agreeing to
resolution of the issues raised in my correspondence of
June 8, 1982, responded to in Jim Gildea's letter of
November 26, 1982 and incorporated into the 1984
National Agreement through the Memorandum on the
Discipline Tracking System.

Management has taken the position that these
agreements refer omly to’ the. official Form 50 and does
not apply to.. separate disciplinary records . kept by 
supervisors. - This is not consistent with the Union's
intent in agreeing to resolution of the initial dispute

and subsequent negotiations of the Discipline Tracking
System.

It has been the Union's intent and interpretation
that the only record of disciplinary action that will
be maintained .in the official OPF and other records
maintained for othetr than Btatistical purposes will be
the final disciplinary action imposed on an employee.

Please review and advise my office,

Sincerely,

xecutive Vice President

William Downes |

Labor Relations Department
475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC - 20260-4100

WB:rb



American Postal Workers Unlon, AFL-CIO

Nitam Burrus
xecutive Vice Presidert
202) B42-4246

lattonal Exsative Board
foe Biller, President

Vilkam Burrus
aecutive Vice Presicent

Yougias C. Holtwook
ecretary-reasurer

‘homas A, Neil
noustrial Relavons Drector

enneth D. Wilson
e erk Devision

[5%) Aevoda

weaoe, Mamterance Division

donaid A, foss L

Mwector, MVS Drvision - ’

Seorge N. McKesthen
Derector, SDM Drvision

Norman L. Steward
Dwrecror. Man! Handies Drvision

Regionsl Coordineton
Rayded R, Mcore
Westermn Regron

James P \Wshams
Cemral Regron

Prakp C. Flemmng, Jr.
E2stern Regron

ROMUMIGO “Wilhe" Sanchez
Northeastern fegron

Archie Salisbury
Southern Region

» e 1

1300 L Sreet, NW/, Washington, DC 20005

March 18, 1988

Dear Mr. Mahon:

Following the 1987 National negotiations the
parties agreed on the format and content of the printed
agreement. Phil Tabbita was the APWU representative in
discussions leading to agreement on the final
product. It was agreed in the discussions that several
memorandums that appeared in prior contracts would not
be included in the 1982 printed agreement even though
the parties did not negotiate the elimination of the
prior agreements., I am advised that the specific
understanding reached was that the parties jointly

recognized the continued application of the removed .

memorandums. :

3:;@.?9@-:?PPiiﬁ?bllityilﬁil?fhése2ﬂmeﬁorandums‘ have

‘surfaced as a dispute between our respective

representatives at local and regional levels, includng
contentions in arbitration that their omission from the

contract supports a position that their terms are no
longer applicable.

The letter of intent. appearing on page 208 of the
1984 Agreement and the Memorandum of Understanding
regarding Discipline Tracking System appearing on page
181 are the major areas of concern. Each of these
agreements refer to specific implementation of
agreements and it was decided that the terms had been

complied with and it was unnecessary to continue them
as addendums to the contract,

llll: .I.



Page 2 - Joseph Mahon

Each of these agreements also contain ongoing
commitments that the parties have not agreed to
revoke. The American Postal Workers Union maintains
that those. agreements embodied in the excised
(Memorandum and Letter of Intent) are still in effect
and are agreements between the parties,

This letter is to inquire as to the position of
the Postal Service on the applicability of these
provisions,

Sincerely,

xecutive Vice President

Joseph Mahon

Asst. Postmaster General
Labor Relations Department
. 475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW

-~ Washington, DC 20260-4100

WBs:rb
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Hai.. Overby Vincent R. Sombrotto
Asst. Secretary-ireasurer President

Brian D. Farris

Director. City Deivery

George Davis. Jr. 100 Indiana Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20001

Director, Satety & Health Telephone: (202) 393-4695

January 10, 1989

Mr. Moe Biller, President
APWU

1300 L Street, N.W., 6th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20005

RE: H4N=-5G-C=-7167
C. Nietzel
Bakersfield, CA
Dear yoe:

Enclosed is a prearbitration settlement of the above

William M. Dunn, J
Dicector, Lite Insurance

Roberi Vincenzi
Director. Health Insuranis

Walter E. Couillard

Director ¢of Retired Me~oses

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

James G. Souza. Jr
James Worsham
Michael J. 0'Connor

referenced grievance which was scheduled for January 11,
1988 and which you had notified the Postal Service that you

planned to intervene.
Sincerely,

=

IAWRENCE G. HUTCHINS
Vice President

LGH/ss
opeiu #2
encl.

cc: President V.Sombrotto
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
Labor Relations Department
475 UEnfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC 202604100

Mr. Lawrence G. Hutchins

Vice President

National Association of
Letter Carriers, AFL-CIO

100 Indiana Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20001-2197

Re: C. Nietzel
Bakersfield, CA
H4N-5G-D 7167

Dear Mr. Hutchins:

On December 14, 1988, a meeting was held with the NALC
Director of City Delivery, Brian Farris, to discuss the
above-captioned grievance at the fourth step of our
contractual grievance procedure.

The issue in this grievance is the extent to which prior
discipline may be utilized under the terms of Article 16.10

.of the National Agreement.

We agreed that a notice of discipline which is subsequently
fully rescinded, whether by settlement, arbitration award, or
independent management action, shall be deemed not to have
been "initiated" for purposes of Article 16, Section 10, and
may not be cited or considered in any subsequent disciplinary
action. :

Accordingly, we agreed to remand this case to the parties at
Step 3 for further processing, including arbitration if
necessary. '

Please sign and return the enclosed copy of this letter as
your acknowledgment of agreement to remand this case.



Mr. Lawrence G. Hutchins 2

Time limits were extended by mutual consent.

Sincerely,

(Sl J~—

e A ZULLD

Arthur S. Wilkinson Lawrence G. Hutchins
Grievance & Arbitration: Vice President
Division National Association of Letter

Carriers, AFL-CIO

{Date) 494?%?9
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
Labor Relations Department
475 UEnfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DG  20260-4100

o]

OFFICE QR e aIDENT

June 16, 1988 EXECUTIVE VICE

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, N.W.

washington, DC 20005-4107

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This letter will confirm our telephone conversation of

June 10. During our conversation, we agreed that in
accordance with condition number 1 of the Purge of Warning
Letters Memorandum, a Letter of Warning must have been issued
prior to the effective date of the National Agreement.
Therefore, a Letter of Warning which was issued prior to
September 10, 1987, (the operational date for purposes of the
MOU) and which complied with all other applicable conditions,
could ultimately be purged from an employee’s personnel
folder in the year 1988.

The dissemination to our field installations of the
Memorandum of Understanding and the recent letter regarding
our discussion of number 3 in the Memorandum of Under-
standing, served as our instruction to the field on this
issue.

Sincerely,

| iy 14t

Director
Office of Contract Administration
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
Labor Relations Department
475 L'Enfant Piaza, SW
Washington, DC  20260-4100

April 1, 1988

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers Union,
AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005-4107

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This is in regard to our discussions concerning the MOU on
Purging of Warning Letters agreed to during the 1987
National Negotiations.

As discussed, I agree that if a disciplinary action is
modified by the parties or an arbitrator resulting in a
letter of warning, such letters of warning will not be
considered to have been issued in lieu of a suspension or
a removal action pursuant to Item 3 of the MOU.

Sincerely,

4 ' . /
Bruce Dé’%v s /};7

General Manager
Negotiations Planning and
Analysis Division
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UNWEDSTATESPOSTALSEﬁWCE
475 L'Entant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC 202860

- November 26, 1982

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers
Union, AFL~CIO

817 l4th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This is in further response to your letter of September 29,

and to a subsequent meeting that you had with Bob Yoder and

Frank Jacquette of my staff, regarding the use of PS Form 50
in disciplinary actions.

The Postal Service is prepared to physically remove Form 50
from the Official Personnel Folder (OPF) in 51tuat10ns where
suspension actions are overturned on appeal.

This is an interim measure pending the development and
adoptlon of a proposal to eliminate the necessity of issuing
Form 50's to record suspension actions.

We feel that this proposal satisfactorily addresses those
issues raised in your correspondence of September 29. Please
advise Frank Jacquette (245-4731) of your views on this
matter.

Sincerely,

James C. Gildea
Assistant Postmaster General
Labor Relations Department
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1. American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

o
@"' 817 Founteenth Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20005 ® (202) 842-4250

WILLIAM H. BURRUS

General Executive Vice President

geptember 29, 1982

Mr. James C. Gildea
Assistant Postmaster General
Labor Relations. Department
475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20260

‘Dear Mr. Gildea:

WB:mc .
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE BOARD © MOE BILLER, General President

KR

This is in response to your most recent correspondence regarding
the retention of Form 50's. The issue I raised in my letter of
June 8, 1982 has not been addressed in your recent correspondence.

The language of the National Agreément'is specific in providing
for "restitution" in discipline and discharge cases, subject to the
grievance/arbitration procedure. The union interprets the intent
of this language and the authority of postal officials and the
arbitrator to include the authority to expunge the record. Employees
have not been made whole if a record continues to exist showing the
unsubstantiated charge. '

The American Postal Workers Union 1nterprets the intent of "to
make whole” as including the removal from the ‘employees record all
references to the action taken. In the event the Postal Service
disagrees with the union's interpretation please respond so that
we may take the necessary action.

I am available to discuss this,issue with appropriate officials
and may be reached at 842-4250.

e
Slnéézely, /?f

/// /A[,f/.)[/l/z_ﬂ‘é\j
e ‘william Burrus,

EL i .

~ Executlve Vice President
VRRU S RIC HARD 1, WIVOIDAL 1HN RICHARDS REGIONAL COORDINATORS PHILIP C. FLEASNSC K
e Ve Prosdent Prencaent Mpmienynen Crant et tndusitial Relations RAYDEL! R MU¥OIRE fasien Rewnn
HOLPREON . LEON S HAMAING RIN LEINER « Wenteen Region NEAL MACC ARO

a0 TH e Peos e Sute Vo macie (o Nice Froaient Mart Hasdler Crant JASES P OWILLIANS & . Srwtheastern Region

3 MORGEN avst BESNER Cemtrab Regiom : ARC If SALINRE E
Cveon Cogt gz Stus b Dennens (o0 Southesn Rearon
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August 13, 1982

Mr., William Burrus :
General Executive Vice President
American Postal Workers

Union, AFL-CIO
817 Fourteenth Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Burrus:

This is in reference to your letter of August 6, and to our
previous correspondence, concerning the retention of Form 50
in an employee's personnel record despite the issuance of an
arbiter's award overturning disciplinary action that was
taken against the employee.

The retention of Form 50 in such circumstances was, in fact,
pending arbitration as stated in my June 15 response to your
earlier letter on this topic. The case involved was
withdrawn from arbitration pursuant to a letter dated June 21
from Mr. Kenneth D. Wilson, Administrative Aide, Clerk
Craft. :

I assume that the "personnel record" referred to in your
letters is the Official Personnel Folder (OPF) which is
established and maintained as the official repository for
prescribed records and forms in accordance with instructions
contained in Chapter 6 of Handbook P-1l, Personnel
Operations. The authority to withdraw OPF copies of Form 50
in unique or extraordinary circumstances rests with the
Regional Directors, Employee and Labor Relations, and with
the Postal Service Records Officer as stated in 614.921 of
Handbook P-1l.

Accordingly, I suggest that your Regional Qoordinators
contact the Regional Directors, as appropriate, when
situations develop which they believe would warrant



Mr. William Burrus 2

withdrawal of a Form 50. Should an individual employee want
to request the correction, amendment, or withdrawal of a Form
50, the instructions in 353.43 of the Administrative Support
Manual should be followed.

Sincerely,
ames C. Gildea

Assistant Postmaster General
Labor Relations Department
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
Labor Relations Department
475 LUEnfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC  20260-4100

March 15, 1988

Mr, William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW

washington, DC 20005-3399

Mr. Francis J. Conners

Vice President

National Association of Letter
Carriers, AFL-CIO

100 Indiana Avenue, NW ExEC OFFICE
Washington, DC 20001-2197 UTIVE VICE PRESIDENT
Gentlemen:

This is in regard to our discussion regarding the purging of
cancelled step deferments from Form 50 records.

This is to advise you that when a Form 50 is processed to
initiate a step deferral and when such deferral is subse-
quently cancelled, appropriate action will be taken to ensure
that reference to the cancelled action does not appear in the
employee's Official Personnel Folder or in the history
section of subsequent Form 50s. Appropriate instructions
will be furnished to field installations no later than May 1,
1988. :

If you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please
contact Frank Jacquette (268-3823) at your convenience.

Slnﬁerelg,

A0, W
o !
//& William J. Downes, Dirgctor
%;-/Officeﬁof Contract AdmiInistration
U




17C

Amerilcan Postal \Workers Unlon, AFL-CIO

Witliam Burrus
Executive Vice Presidert
(202) BA2-4246

Mational Executive Board
Moe Bilier, Presicent

William Burrus
Executive Vice Presicent

Douglas C. Holbrook
Secretary-Treasurer

Thomas A Nei
tndustrial Retatons Director

Kenneth D. Wiison
Durector, Clerk Diwrson

d 1. Wevodau
tor, Maintenance Division

Donald A. Ross
Drrecror, MVS Division

George N McKerthen
Drector, SDM Dryvisson

Norman L. Steward
Derector, Mail Handier Division

Regionai Coordinators

Raycell R. Moore
Western Region

James P, Williams
Central Region

Pruhp C. Flemming, Jt
Eastern Regron

Romualdo “Withie™ Sanchez
Northeastern Region

Arctue Salisbury
Southern Region

1300 L Street, NW/, Washington, DC 20005

October 9, 1987

Dear Mr. Fritsch:

Through exchange of correspondence culminating in
USPS letter of January 15, 1983 the parties reached
agreement that when suspension actions are overturned
or modified on appeal the subject Form 50 will be
removed from the official OPF. In the 1984
negotiations agreement was reached to eliminate the use
of Form 50's when recording disciplinary action to
effectuate the policy of restricting access to the
modified disciplinary action.

It is my understanding that step increase
deferments continue to be recorded on Form 50's and in
those circumstances where such deferments are
overturned or withdrawn on appeal, reference to the
improper action is maintained on the Form 50.

My original correspondence of June
addressed the intent of making an employee *"whole" in
the disposition or improper action. The purging of all
references to improper step increase deferrals would be
included in making an employee whole. Under the
Privacy Act employees are entitled to insist that such
references be purged upon request.

28, 1982
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This is to advise that the American Postal Workers
Union interprets the "make whole" provisions of the
contract as including step deferrals when overturned on
appeal. In the event that the Postal Service disagrees
with the Union's interpretation, I request a
rationalization and interpretation of contractual
provisions relied upon.

Sincerely,

William Burrus
Executive Vice President

Tom Fritsch

Labor Relations

U.S. Postal Service Headguarters
475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW
Washington, D.C. 20260-1100

WB:rb
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
L.abor Relations Department
475 LEnfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC 20260-4100

April 18, 1988

Mr. William Burrus

Executive Vice President

American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW

Washington, DC 20005-4107

Mr. Francis J. Conners

Vice President

National Association of Letter
Carriers, AFL-CIO

100 Indiana Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20001-2197

Gentlemen:

APK » 9 1988 ‘
T _Eﬁ]ﬁﬁlﬁﬁ’

)
FFICE OF
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIOENT

This is in reference to your discussion regarding the purging
of canceled step deferments from Form 50 records.

This is to advise you that when a Form 50 is processed to
initiate a step deferral and when such deferral is subse-
quently canceled, appropriate action will be taken to ensure
that reference to the canceled action does not appear in the
employee'’s Official Personnel Folder or in the histor

section of subsequent Form 50s.

Field personnel will be provided with appropriate
instructions on how to purge the information from the

employee's history file no later than May 1.

I1f you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please
contact Frank Jacquette (268-3823) at your convenience.

Williag Downes,
Contract Administration

Director



